ST. MARY'S LAKE CITY

Monday, June 6 7:00 AM - 8:00 PM

9:00 AM - For The Holy Souls of Purgatory

Tuesday, June 7

9:00 AM Mary K Johnson +

Wednesday, June 8

9:00 AM Francis & Veoma Renelt +

Thursday, June 9

9:00 AM Sara Knee & Jenny Blaschko **Living Intention** 

Friday, June 10

9:00 AM Ed Schneider +

10:00 AM Dorothy Mischke + NURSING HOME

Saturday, June 11

5:00 PM Robert Reutzel +

Sunday, June 12

10:00 AM Parishioners of St. Mary's & St. Patrick's

June 11 & 12 5:00 PM Lynn Cunningham 10:00 AM Clare Freid



June 18 & 19 5:00 PM Ann Schreck

10:00 AM Jodi Hogan

June 25 & 26 5:00 PM Valerie Cunningham 10:00 AM Robert Wenger

## **PARISH SUPPORT MAY 29, 2022**

ADULT CHURCH SUPPORT \$4,015.00 **OFFERTORY** 372.00 CEMETERY 160.00 **VIGIL CANDLES** 45.00

MAY DIRECT DEPOSIT \$3,479.00

**CHURCH SUPPORT (41 Families)** 

MAY DIRECT DEPOSIT FOR **BLDG. MAINTENANCE (11 Families)** 634.00

IF POSSIBLE REMEMBER ST. MARY'S IN YOUR WILL!

# **RECTORY EXTRAS:**

Our fundraising goal for the "Rectory extras" is \$32,470. So far we have raised **\$20,978** Thank you for your generosity!

"On the evening of that first day of the week, when the doors were locked, where the disciples were, for fear of the Jews, Jesus came and stood in their midst and said to them, "Peace be with you." When he had said this, he showed them his hands and his side. The disciples rejoiced when they saw the Lord. Jesus] said to them again, "Peace be with you. As the Father has sent me, so I send you." And when he had said this, he breathed on them and said to them, "Receive the holy Spirit. Whose sins you forgive are forgiven them, and whose sins you retain are retained." Jn 20:19-23

Pope Francis has appointed Bishop Robert Barron to be our new Bishop. He will be installed as Bishop of the Diocese of Winona-Rochester on July 29. I am very excited and grateful to God. I know Bishop Barron a little bit as he was one of my professors at Mundelein Seminary when I was there for four years as a seminarian.

As many people know, Bishop Barron is a very gifted person. He has many talents and gifts especially preaching and teaching. One thing I love about Bishop Barron is that the New Evangelization is the most important thing to him in ministry (he said in his press conference). It is no mistake that today is the Feast of Pentecost. I believe the Holy Spirit is descending in a powerful way on our diocese. God has great blessings coming our way!

God bless, Fr. Fasnacht



Welcome Emmee: We have recently hired Emmee Grism-Lopez as our new Parish Music Director. Emmee will be working with Lisa Wallerich on guid-

ing the liturgical and program music here at St. Mary's. We are blessed to have her! – Fr. Fasnacht



**JUNE 5, 2022** PENTECOST SUNDAY



Reminder, if you signed up for the CCW appreciation supper, it is on Monday, June 6th, at 6:00



KC Meeting on June 14, starting with the Rosary at 6:20 PM. Supper and meeting will follow in the hall.



**SAVE THE DATE:** St. Mary's Annual Golf Tournament is scheduled for July 17th at Lake Pepin Golf Course. Our first meeting will be held at Lake Pepin Golf course, 6:00 PM on Monday, June 13. Please notice the change in the date.

Everyone interested in helping to plan this tournament is welcome to attend.



Congratulations to Will Yager & Rose Kruse who were married this Saturday at St. Mary of the Lake.

May your love continue to grow each and every year.



Catholic Charities of Southern Minnesota seeks a full-time Support Service Specialist for our Rochester office. This position will handle the receptionist duties and program assistance including

greeting guests, answering phones, filing of counseling insurance claims, scanning, data entry, mailings and correspondence, and support work for various programs. See our website for more information at www.ccsomn.org/employment.



**OPEN HOUSE**....for the Rectory on Saturday, June 11th after the 5:00 PM Mass when the Bishop comes to celebrate Mass and bless the new rectory.



KEY FOUND ON SIDEWALK OUTSIDE OF FIRESIDE ROOM. STOP IN THE OFFICE TO CLAIM IT.



Remember in our prayers Marcella Ahlers, mother of Mary Jean Marking. May she rest in peace with our risen Lord!



There are still a few spots available for Camp Summit if you are interested.

FAITH FORMATION Totus Tuus will be here July 31st -August 5th. Watch bulletin for more information. If you might be interested in being a host family for a Totus Tuus leader or would like to have them for supper one night, please let Rachel know. Dates would be July 30th - August

Confirmation Class - Wednesday, June 8, @ 5:30 PM.

## THE WITNESS OF THE EUCHARIST....



A retreat for those seeking renewal in the Eucharist to "Be My Witnesses." (ACTS 1:8) August 5th (7 PM) through August 7th (noon). Co-leaders: Father Jonathan Fasnacht & Dr. Susan Windley-Daoust at Immaculate Heart of Mary Seminary,

Winona. Overnight & commuter rates. Register at www.dowr.org, scroll down, under "events".



We welcome Josephine Lynn Bremer, daughter of Travis & Rebecca Bremer to our faith family here at St. Mary of the

Please pray for Josephine, her parents, and God parents as she begins her faith journey in Christ.

## **Ushers, Greeters, and Gift Bearers:**

It was suggested that we do ushering and greeting on a monthly bases. I'm up for trying it to see how it goes. Starting this weekend there will be signup sheets in the gathering space. There are 4 spaces for 4 ushers to sign up for a month and then 4 spaces if you are willing to sub during that month.

#### **MOTHER TERESA**

Mary allowed God to take possession of her life by her purity, her humility, and her faithful love. She did it so beautifully. Let us seek to grow, under the guidance of

our Heavenly Mother, in these three important interior attitudes of the soul that delight the heart of God and enable Him to unite Himself to us.

At times, I feel rather sad, because we do so little. Most people praise us for our actions, but what we do is not more than a drop of water in the ocean. It hardly affects the immensity of human suffering.